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Carrier Notification 
SN91085221 
 
Date: November 2, 2005 
 
To: All BellSouth Interconnection Services Customers 

 
Subject: All Interconnections Services Customers – (Product /Services and Tariff) – Update to the 

BellSouth Offering for BellSouth® 
Wavelength Dedicated Ring Service  

 
This is to advise that, effective December 15, 2005, BellSouth will change the following components 
associated with the BellSouth Wavelength Dedicated Ring Service in the BellSouth Tariff FCC No. 1, 
Sections 6, 23 and 29: 
 

• The BellSouth Wavelength Dedicated Ring Primary System will be identified as BellSouth 
Wavelength Dedicated Ring Primary System - Dual Bay.    

 
• The BellSouth Wavelength Dedicated Ring Expansion System will be identified as BellSouth 

Wavelength Dedicated Ring Expansion System – Dual Bay.   
 

• The BellSouth Wavelength Dedicated Ring Regeneration Node will be identified as BellSouth 
Wavelength Dedicated Ring Optical Signal Amplification Node.   

 
• The BellSouth Wavelength Dedicated Ring Service Amplification per Ring Segment will no 

longer be required or utilized.  
 
The Uniform Service Order Codes (USOC), Network Channel (NC) and Network Channel Interface 
(NCI) Codes will remain the same for these services. 
 
These services are offered via the Service Inquiry (SI) process.  If you have any questions regarding 
these changes, please contact your BellSouth account team representative. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY KRISTEN E. SHORE 
 
Kristen E. Shore – Director 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 


